
                                             

 June 1, 2020 

 

 

 

Re:  DW 17-165, Abenaki Water Company, Inc.-Rosebook Water System 

Request for Change in Rates 

Postponement of June 3, 2020 Hearing 

 

To the Parties: 

 

On May 29, 2020, the Office of the Consumer Advocate (OCA) filed a letter requesting the Commission to 

postpone the June 3, 2020 hearing on Abenaki Water Company, Inc.’s (Abenaki) motion to extend the Step 

II filing deadline.  The OCA stated that Abenaki, Omni Mount Washington Hotel, LLC, Bretton Woods 

Property Owners Association, and Commission Staff (Staff) assented to this request. 

 

The June 3 hearing was previously postponed from May 21, at the OCA’s request, to permit the parties to 

continue settlement negotiations, which could resolve the issues in the above-captioned docket, as well as 

the issues in Docket No. DW 19-131.  Due to concurrently scheduled matters, the OCA, in its May 29 letter, 

requested postponement of the June 3 hearing.  June 3 is also the deadline for filing memoranda of law in 

Docket No. DW 19-131. 

 

Accordingly, the Commission has postponed the June 3 hearing. See N.H. Admin. R., Puc 203.13.  Staff 

shall discuss a new hearing date with the parties and file a status report/request for a new hearing date on or 

before Monday, June 15, 2020.  

 

 Sincerely, 

 

       

 

 Debra A. Howland     

 Executive Director 
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